July 28, 1962,

Mr. Lester Kaplan, Editor,
Universal Photo Beoks, Inc.,
915 Brosadway,

New York City, 10, New York.

Dear Mr. Kaplan:

I heve recently returned to Chicago after & month's sbsence and find
your interesting letter of July 24th. I approclate your having written
me in regard to your project as moncgraphs on greut photograjhers - due
to an inecreasing appreciation of photogrephy ee an independent medlum
are much needed at the present time.

Agked to name & photographer as the subject of & book, I sugest Lewis
Hine, although my admiretion for his work makes me reticent about being
involved in it, More than any other camera master, we receive requests
for material about him and reproductions of hie worke Little more is
available than Robert Doty's article in Image and several peges in Peter
Pollack's Picture History. Hundreds of his negatives are to be found ;
at George Fustman House, so thet prints would be easy tc obtein. A4S one
of the grestest figures in the American realistic tradition which is
continued in our days with the work of FRobert Frank (who I should ale
sosYike to name) and his meny young followers belonging to whaet I czll
the ®neo-realist® movement, Levwls Hine degerves much attention,

Would the text conslst of sn essay with reproductions or would it be of
book length?

I am greteful Miss Mayer and John Szarkowskl spoke of me to you and I
wish to thank you #gein for having wriiten me,

Yours sincerely,

Hugh Fuwards, Cursztor of Photogrephys

Ps S, A specimen of my writing 1s my review of Siupson {elisherts hailroad
Men which appearcd in the March issue of Infinity.




